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Carolina Health Centers, Inc.

President/CEO Report to the Board of Directors
August 22, 2016
Topic #1 – SC Department of Health and Human Services (SCDHHS) Conversion of FQHC Medicaid Reimbursement to Perspective Payment System (PPS)
The revised Medicaid alternate payment system for FQHCs went into effect July 1, 2016 despite the fact that the health centers and SC DHHS have not reached agreement on the contract language and change in scope process.  Negotiations continue between the agency and the health centers and Paul and I are both participating in weekly conference calls and periodic face-to-face meetings.  The change in reimbursement should not affect the total amount of Medicaid revenue for CHC; however, as Paul will explain in his finance report, there will be significant impact on cash flow as we shift from large quarterly wrap payments to full rate claims payments, requiring a longer period of time for the same or greater amount of cash to flow into the organization.

Topic # 2: State Appropriations for FY17

The final state budget included an appropriation for FQHCs in the amount of $6.4 million with $4 million allocated through a formula methodology to be developed by SC DHHS and $2.4 million to be paid for enrolling new uninsured and Health Outcomes Program patients. –Still no information as to the distribution methodology.
Topic # 3: Coordination with Nurse Family Partnership (National Office) for Health Center Week Site Visit by Senator Tim Scott

Although Senator Scott designated McCormick Family Practice, Brooke Holloway and Georgia Deal used the visit as an opportunity to provide the Senator with an overview of our MIECHV supported home visitation programs.  We are planning to do follow-up with Senator Scott in collaboration with the national NFP staff.  The Senator’s visit to MFP was well coordinated and we have received positive feedback from his staff.
Topic # 4 – Management Team Transitions
Leadership transition in the Department of Pharmacy is well underway with Dr. Dominic Mellette assuming the position of Interim Director of Pharmacy (reporting to the CEO), Dr. Sarah Minick serving as Clinical Coordinator for the Department of Pharmacy, and Amy Satterwhite position being expanded to Pharmacy Operations Manager. Louie Brown has transitioned to a temporary part-time position as Consulting Pharmacist with the primary focus being development of the incoming leadership team and the smooth transition of responsibilities.  In order to provide strong senior support for the Department of Pharmacy, and to ensure redundant knowledge and back-up for the department leadership, we have established a Pharmacy Committee that includes the three members of the department leadership team, along with the following representatives from the C-suite:  CEO, CFO, CMO and CDO.  The Pharmacy Committee will meet every other month to review operations, performance, and compliance.  The Committee held its inaugural meeting to review performance indicators and to clarify roles and responsibilities for the new leadership team.
.
Miscellaneous:

· Received a one-time HRSA grant award of approximately $102,000 in recognition of quality performance.  These funds will be used for non-recurring investments in population health and quality management.
· Appointed to the national board for Apexus – the HRSA grantee that serves and the prime vendor (group purchasing agent) and provides training and technical assistance for the 340B Program.  Attending the annual meeting of the board and meeting with the HRSA Office of Pharmacy Affairs from Sunday, August 21st – Tuesday, August 23rd. 
If you have any questions or would like additional information on any of the above my contact information is as follows:

sveer@carolinahealthcenters.org
sveer0710@gmail.com
864-554-7102

Report of Travel and Personal Time for July 25, 2016 – August 21, 2016:

Business travel:
July 30th – August 2nd  Mid-year CIMS Partners Meeting – Greenville, SC

August 2nd – 4th Meeting with Jim McRae and HRSA Bureau Administrators regarding FTCA and 340B issues – Washington, DC

August 16th – 18th Columbia for CIMS, PCA, and SCDHHS meetings

Personal Time:
Annual Leave: August 9th 
Sick Leave: None 
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